
PUBLIC NOTICE
CANADIAN NAVIGABLE WATER ACT

FortisAlberta Inc. hereby gives notice that an application has been made to 
the Minister of Transport, pursuant to the Canadian Navigable Waters Act for 
the approval of the work we propose in proximity to the North Saskatchewan 
River near Fort Saskatchewan, Alberta. 

Pursuant to paragraph 7(2) of the said Act, FortisAlberta Inc. has deposited 
with the Minister of Transport, on the online Navigable Waters Registry (http://
cps.canada.ca) and under the NPP, File Number 2020-602488 (Registry 
#1684) – Aerial Cable – North Saskatchewan River, Alberta.

FortisAlberta Inc. is seeking authorization to replace the existing damaged 
utility poles, installed in the early 1990s. The project involves replacing 
three, 65-foot and three, 90-foot wooden poles with fiberglass poles that 
support the existing three-wire 25,000-volt power line that crosses the North 
Saskatchewan River.

The pole locations are approximately 30 metres from the riverbank and are 
found in SW-04-55-22-W4 (53o 43’ 11.64” N and 113o 12’ 43.56” W).

This project is necessary to ensure future electricity reliability, public safety 
and to preserve the environmental protection of the area.

Comments regarding the effect of this work on marine navigation must be 
received in writing (by letter or email to the below). 

They will only be considered if they are received no later than 30 days after 
the publication of this notice. Although all comments conforming to the 
above will be considered, no individual responses will be sent.

FortisAlberta Inc.
4212 - 97th St NW
Edmonton, AB, T6E 5Z9
Attention: Neon Quinto
email:  neon.quinto@fortisalberta.com

Posted at Fort Saskatchewan, Alberta, this 2nd day of July, 2020.


